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Another season...



Hi, everyone,

My name is Rich Hayes. I am the new President of PSSA. Along with my wife, Loretta, I

have been riding snowmobiles with our family and friends for forty years. I have been a

PSSA Member for thirty-five years. We are active members of the PA Snowseekers

Snowmobile Club.

Our club is 100% PSSA membership all these years as well. We hold monthly meetings in

Zelienople and our clubhouse is in Highland Corners of Elk County. Our clubhouse is in

the ANF.  

For PSSA, I was Region 2 Director and Vice President. I was elected President to replace

retiring Liz Klug. Hopefully, I can fill the shoes she left me! With Liz' guidance, the goals we

have been working on are as follows:  Registration increase to have more money for

grooming and trail maintenance; Map Gears, which is an online mapping and grooming

report; and Mini Grants for equipment for trail maintenance, fuel and other projects
being worked on.

This year is our first in-person Spring Meeting since the pandemic. I would like to invite

you all to attend to hear reports on the above.  It will be in Altoona, PA, on Saturday, April

15th. Registration can be found on the PSSA website and newsletter. My email address is

rahazey@yahoo.com. Please contact me anytime with questions and concerns. I am sure

with everyone helping we can accomplish a lot.   

Thank you, Rich Hayes

MOVING
FORWARD

March 2023
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PSSA ANNUAL MEETING
PSSA Annual Meeting and Awards

April 15, 2023 | Altoona, PA



Please join PSSA live and in person on April 15 for our Annual
Membership Meeting! Join us as we celebrate members who promote

their club/Pennsylvania State Snowmobile Association (PSSA) and
snowmobile recreation.



Awards are announced each year at the Annual Membership Meeting.

Clubs have many outstanding members who deserve an award for their
spirit of volunteerism and dedication to the sport. Please consider one
member per award and e-mail your nominations to: Rich Hayes, PSSA

President at:   rahazey@yahoo.com Deadline is March 3, 2023.



Highlights of our Annual Meeting Include:
Cash Raffle Drawing and a Silent Auction!

Presentations on:
















For meeting location, to register and learn more about the
awards click HERE!

Insurance
Grants

PSSA Awards
American Council of Snowmobile

Associsations
Department of Conservation and Natural

Resources
Allegheny National Forest

Snowmobile & ATV Advisory Committee




Conservation & Natural Resources Advisory
Committee

PA Trails Advisory Committee
Erie County Trail System



Plus all the regular presentations from
standing committees and a round table

discussion on trails




mailto:rahazey@yahoo.com
https://www.pasnow.org/annual-meeting/#cid=1016&wid=3501


Spring Raffle
Get your raffle tickets in!

Click HERE to order more!

https://www.pasnow.org/annual-meeting/#id=144&cid=1016&wid=3501


The ACE Snowmobile Club is celebrating its 50th birthday! This club is located in Wayne

County in the town of Honesdale in the north east corner of Pennsylvania. On February

28, 1972, a group of snowmobilers from the village of Beach Lake and the surrounding

areas met with the purpose in mind of organizing a snowmobile club. 

The intention of the club was to form an organized trail system in the Oregon, Berlin,

and Damascus townships and to promote positive relationships between landowners

and snowmobilers. Attendees at this meeting decided to move ahead with the plans for

a club. A second meeting was scheduled for March 13th of that year to spread the word

to get more snowmobilers to attend. The second meeting was attended by 80 interested

snowmobilers. Officers were elected at this meeting. 

The attendees elected Victor LaTourette for president, Fred Mosier for vice president,

Elsa Meszler for recording secretary, Jean Case for corresponding secretary, and Alan

Branning for treasurer. A third meeting was held on April 10, 1972. The members

attending this meeting discussed and evaluated different names for the club and finally
settled on A .C. E. Snowmobile Club with the initials A.C.E. standing for air cooled

engines. There was also much discussion on the criteria for membership and whether or

not to incorporate the club. Follow up meetings were devoted to bylaws and club

organization. The club was incorporated on December 19, 1972. 

The A.C.E. Snowmobile Club early on organized charitable events, such as an auction to

benefit two snowmobiling community members needing kidney dialysis, with proceeds

going towards their medical costs. Summer picnics were held for the membership for a

social outing. Each year the club has held a Christmas party with all participating in a

Yankee Swap, one of the favorite things to do after sharing a covered dish. These

traditions have been carried on. The main purpose of the club was creating, maintaining

and grooming trails for landowners who would permit trails across their acreage. All the

trails were on private land. The club to this day holds their meetings and events in the

local grange hall.

ACE SMC Celebrates 50 Years
of Snowmobiling



The club encouraged young members to keep a scrap book of pictures and articles of
the club’s activities through the many items and letters printed in the local paper, The
Wayne Independent, to be entered to compete in the yearly PSSA Scrapbook Contest.
Correspondence was done by mail back then. 

The A.C.E. Snowmobile Club has been a club member of Pennsylvania State Snowmobile
Association (PSSA) since the beginning. The first year included a Pennsylvania
snowmobile safety course with 43 young snowmobilers in attendance! On March 20th,
1999, the club hosted the PSSA Spring Meeting at the Shadowbrook Inn and Resort in
Tunkhannock, PA. The occasion had 90 snowmobiling enthusiasts in attendance and was
a full day of seminars and a tour of an ice cream making facility, followed by an awards
banquet. One of the special events was the door prize of an autographed Havoline/
Texaco Racing Hat donated by racing legend, Mario Andretti, who has been one of our
members for many years.

Today A.C.E. Snowmobile Club keeps up with modern technology by maintaining a
website: ACESnowmobileclub.com which carries the usual information plus a portal to
accept online memberships. The club’s activities are advertised and promoted through
Facebook and email. In the club’s early days, the snow would come before Christmas
and stay until March. In recent winters we have been lucky to get six or seven days of
rideable snow.

ACE SMC Celebrates 50 Years
of Snowmobiling

https://www.acesnowmobileclub.com/


The ACE Snowmobile Club currently maintains a trail system of over 100 miles and
involves over 300 landowners. We have a membership of around 100 members
including families plus individuals. The club currently owns a Caterpillar bulldozer for
trail building and summer trail maintenance. It also owns a Chevy Trailblazer with tracks
and drag for grooming, as well as a Yamaha side-by-side for grooming and trail work. We
also lease a four wheel drive farm tractor to pull a third drag for grooming.Members
donate use of excavators, trucks, and other equipment as needed.

The current president of the club is Clinton LaTourette, the vice president is Bobby
VanBlarcom, the secretary is Arline LaTourette, the membership secretary duty is shared
by Wes and Kelly Moser and the treasurer is Eugene Hetticher. Enclosed is a picture of
the first president, Victor LaTourette, and the current president, Clinton LaTourette. Also
enclosed is a picture of the delicious birthday cake 18 members enjoyed celebrating the
club’s 50th birthday on January 11th, 2023. 

The A.C.E. Snowmobile Club is powered by a 
small group of volunteers that keep the 
trails maintained and groomed for the 
enjoyment of our members. May the club 
be around for another 50 years serving the 
snowmobiling community! 

ACE SMC Celebrates 50 Years
of Snowmobiling



BRP to launch electric snowmobiles as part of multiyear push

It’s been 64 years since Bombardier launched its first two-passenger Ski-Doo
snowmobile for the masses, ushering in an era of adrenaline-pumping winter
motorsports characterized by purring engines and speed. Now, the manufacturer it
spawned is pitching something new to those seeking recreational nirvana on the snow:
Silence.

BRP Inc. will begin shipping out its first electric vehicles, Ski-Doo and Lynx snowmobile
models, later this year as part of a wider, multiyear push to offer electric models in all of
its product lines by 2026, the company said in a statement late Monday. A few hundred
units will be delivered first to outfitters and tour operators such as Lapland Safaris in
Rovaniemi, Finland, with power and range optimized for guided snowmobile excursions
up to 50 kilometres.

The 50-horsepower snowmobiles are similar in appearance to existing gasoline-motor
versions but without the engine noise. Maximum speeds will be limited electronically to
60 km/h for operators and to 40 km/h for consumers renting the vehicles, according the
company. That’s about the same speed as the first recreational Ski-Doos Bombardier
had in 1959.

In the News



Many thanks to all the snowmobile clubs that have submitted news and
information. We encourage all clubs to send us information each month. Here's how

to submit your news for publication:



Email address: member@pasnow.org
SUBJECT LINE: KEYSTONE SNOWMOBILER
Include: Full name of your club in the email

Pictures: jpeg/png format



DEADLINE: 20TH OF THE MONTH PRIOR TO PUBLICATION

HAVE SOME CLUB NEWS?

FOLLOW US ON SOCIAL

https://www.facebook.com/pasnow
https://www.instagram.com/PASNOWMOBILE/


In the News

Shapiro Administration Announces Grants Available For
Snowmobile, ATV Projects



Harrisburg, PA -- Today, Department of Conservation and Natural Resources (DCNR)
Secretary Cindy Adams Dunn announced the department is now accepting applications
for grants to aid snowmobile- and all-terrain vehicle-related projects.

“Pennsylvania is home to thousands of avid snowmobile and ATV riding enthusiasts and
as the statewide leader in outdoor recreation, DCNR is supportive of projects that
improve upon and expand opportunities across commonwealth,” Dunn said. “We look
forward to receiving applications for worthy projects during this year’s grant round.

Applications will be accepted Wednesday, February 1 through Friday, March 31.
Applications only will be accepted electronically through DCNR's online grant application
system.

Proposed projects eligible for these grants include planning, land acquisition,
development, rehabilitation, purchase of equipment for maintenance and construction,
and development of educational programs related to snowmobile and ATV trails and
facilities.

Eligible applicants include municipalities, nonprofit organizations, and for-profit
organizations in Pennsylvania.

No match is required for this funding, but applications providing match will be given
additional consideration.

Funding for these grants comes from the ATV and Snowmobile Restricted Accounts,
which are funded through registration fees that riders pay.

With a few limited exceptions, all snowmobiles and ATVs in Pennsylvania must have a
registration issued by DCNR.

https://apps.dcnr.pa.gov/grants/


In the News

Shapiro Administration Announces Grants Available For
Snowmobile, ATV Projects (cont.)



Statewide, Pennsylvania has nearly 38,000 active snowmobiles registered and nearly
275,000 ATVs.

DCNR offers two grant rounds annually for ATV and snowmobile projects.
Last year, these grants supported 10 projects totaling more than $1.1 million.

For more information on motorized recreation opportunities in Pennsylvania, visit
DCNR’s snowmobiling and ATV riding web pages.






Webcams!
Many thanks to all the snowmobile clubs for sharing and

maintaining these webcams. We've been working to
update the page so that we're ready for snow!

CHECK THEM OUT!

https://www.pasnow.org/webcams/


Promote snowmobile recreation via Website (www.pasnow.org ) and
Facebook (www.facebook.com/pasnow“Pennsylvania Snowmobiling”
PSSA members receive Free Accidental Death and Dismemberment
Insurance via Insurance Company Trail Insurance
Obtain funding to help clubs maintain and groom trails Monitor state and
federal issues and send alerts
Represent snowmobilers on the Snowmobile/ATV Advisory Committee
(SAAC) and PA Trails Advisory Committee (PTAC)
Support volunteer clubs by: Joining a club, participate in activities, offer to
help
Provide funds for trail maintenance/grooming, webcams/images on the
PSSA website and GPS units in groomers.
Support Navigational Signage (GPS) on trails
Coordinate connectors and new trails
Encourage Business to join PSSA and provide Discounts to members
Promote Safe Riding and offer Education and Safety Classes for Youth 10-
15
Host the annual PA Powersport Show provided Dealers have sufficient
inventory
Offer Discounts to members to buy and sell snowmobiles, ATVs, and
trailers etc. at our show
Represent the Association at national events such as: American Council of
Snowmobile Associations, United Snowmobile Alliance
Liaison with elected officials
Inform members of current issues, trails and legislation etc. via “Keystone
Snowmobiler” and Facebook
Maintain a website: (www. pasnow.org) which contains up-to-date
information concerning snowmobile recreation, issues, clubs, legislation
and concerns of our members
Prepares a mini-grant application in support of all clubs Helps clubs
prepare other grants when necessary.

WHAT DOES PSSA DO?



The PA Powersports Show is the #1 way our organization raises money to advocate
for and support snowmobiling in Pennsylvania. We are in the process of raising
$20,000 to make up for this loss of income and are asking that you consider a
donation to PSSA in addition to your membership dues. Please also consider a
monetary donation in lieu of your usual PA Powersports Auction item if you’ve
supported us this way in the past. We would be very grateful. 

Your donation will be used to help PSSA establish and maintain important
connections with local clubs to exchange ideas and share important technical
information and education on all snowmobile areas of interest. PSSA also works
with both federal and state government agencies to preserve and enhance trails and
riding opportunities. Our focus includes preserving our natural resources and the
environment as well as advocating for the safety and general welfare of
snowmobiling. You can make a difference for the good of snowmobiling in
Pennsylvania when you send in your donation with your membership dues and
raffle ticket funds! Together, let’s ensure that all snowmobilers can have safe, fun,
and available trails to ride in Pennsylvania!




DONATIONS APPRECIATED 

https://www.pasnow.org/donate/#id=101&cid=1016&wid=401


PREMIUM MEMBER
RECOGNITION 

Thank you!

Thank you to our Premium Membership investment levels for 2023 Membership Year

Blizzard Storm

Robert J Adamski
Mario Andretti
Jason Baver

Bendal Family, Larry
Benner Family, Arlin

Brown Family, Richard
Clause Family, Albert

Bruce E. Cox
Drohan Family, Troy

Nathan & Ingrid Eckhart
Gochenauer Family, Joseph

Steven C. Gowman
Brian Gustavson

Iasella Family, Gino
Kistler Family, David

Terry Kline
Timothy Krise

Jim Laird
Arline LaTourette

Clinton C. LaTourette
John W. Manfredi

Martin Family, Larry
Steve Matscherz

Scott Moody
Charles Paige

Perry Family, Joseph
Petronchak Family, Michael

Scott Rodich
Robert Rohrbaugh
Rohrer Family, B.
Saks Family, Will

Douglas J. Sampson
Sell Family, Andy

Sell Family, Robert
Siska Family, Joseph

Norm Strotman
Weiss Family, Julie
Willard Family, Joe

Terry Wood
Zartman Family, Gene

Zimmerman Family, Keith

Barndt Family, Paul
Michael Cekada

Daniel L Christine II
Clark Family, Douglas

Clementoni Family, Michael
Cowgill Family, Charlie

Thomas Coyer
Wesley Garman
Thomas Gnegy

Godshall Family, Ken
Hackenburg Family, Mark
Keiter Family, Kenneth &

Tabatha
Kirchner Family, Robert

Paul Littleford
Malec Family, Daniel

McKenney Family, Timothy
McMinn Family, Richard

Miller Family, Mr & Mrs Michael
David Miller
Barry Nolt

Piscanio Family, Jeffrey
Andrew Preston

John Sklar
Sowers Family, William
Steffy Family, Brandon

Stoltzfus Family, M.
Swierzewski Family, Matthew

Brian Taylor
Thomas Family, Frank
Thomas Family, David

Tigar Family, Don
Orville Wehr
Robert Wolf

Chris Yerdon









PREMIUM MEMBER
RECOGNITION 

Thank you!

Thank you to our Premium Membership investment levels for 2023 Membership Year

Snow Burst

David Adcock
Larry Bean

Beltrame, Garnet
Kenneth Bernstein
Matthew Bollinger

Brussell Family, Gerald
Craig Buffington

Carter Family, John
Cazantzes Family, Eugene

Cisar Family, Alphie
Culnane Family, Billy

Dave Crowl
Steven Danylko
Andrew DePaolo

Dolby Family, Nancy
Clark Eckhart

Eichelberger Family, Richard
Rick Emler
Jordan Herr
Donald Hess

John Hilbert Sr.
John Hilsher

Hiltz Family, Matt
Hoffmann Family, Ralph

Michael Hyser
Martha Kalko

Kelly Family, William
Randy Kilmer

Kimble Family, Susan
Bob & Judy King

Harald Kofler



Landis Family, Randy
Joseph W. Lanzetta

LaTourette Family, Gerritt
Mike Mansfield

Michael E. McCallips
Ethan McWilliiams

Brian Miller
Bryan Miller
Mark Nelson

Orengia Family, Joseph
Tim Peiffer

Peterson Family, David
Ralph Read

Wayne Roush
Salen Family, Troy

Mr. Greg T. Sammet
Craig Sandoe

Kevin M. Snoke
Don Spangler

Specht Family, Frederick
Jason Starr

Stroble Family, Ron
Brian Taylor

Thompson Family, William
Michael Walsh
Micki Weaver

Weiser Family, Paul
Weisheit Family, Christopher

Thomas Werkheiser
Kevin Werkheiser
Wolf Family, Doug

Wolgemuth Family, Wayd



REGIONAL DIRECTORS

REGION 1
Daryl Busch
McKean, PA

(814) 434-0226
pisc.president@gmail.com



REGION 2
VACANT



REGION 3

David E. McCarty (2020, Westmoreland Co.)
Export, PA

Phone: (412) 480-7068
Twintracker3@aol.com



REGION 4

 Scott Rodich (EAST)
St. Marys, PA

Phone: (814) 594-7825
serodich@windstream.net



REGION 5

Travis Mathna (2020, Adams Co.)
Gardners, PA

Phone: (717) 677-8089
gotsno@embarqmail.com




REGION 10
Cindy Barrick (2021, Clinton Co.)

Duncannon, PA
Phone: (717) 991-1131

pasnowfamily@gmail.com



REGION 11
Scott Watkins (2020, Bradford County)

Columbia Cross Roads, PA
Phone: 570-297-4018

Cell: 570-529-5375
1961watkins@gmail.com



REGION 12

Clinton LaTourette (2021, Wayne Co.)
Honesdale, PA

Phone: (570) 729-7865
windyview@live.com



Jim Griffin (Ass't Director, Susquehanna

County)
Forest City, PA

Phone: (570) 780-9155
jimmiegriff@gmail.com



SNOW ANGEL CHAIRPERSONS:

Kelly Watkins
Phone: (570) 297-4018

klmwatkins69@gmail.com



Loretta Hayes
Phone: (412) 496-7615

mshazey15101@yahoo.com

What do Regional Directors do?




Board Member and participate in Board meetings

Represent clubs in their Region.

Liaison with the Board

Help promote snowmobile recreation.

Ambassadors for snowmobile recreation state-wide

Help with projects- Power Sport Show, rides

Contact elected officials as needed

REGION 6
 VACANT



Nathan Eckhart, CPA (Ass’t Director,

Lehigh Co.)
Coplay, PA

Phone: (610) 262-0281
nsecpa@rcn.com



REGION 7
VACANT



REGION 8

Roger Auker (2022, Lancaster Co.)
Stevens, PA

Phone: (717) 336-1061
Fax: (717) 336-0362
rogerr@dejazzd.com



Doug Blauch (Ass’t Director, Lebanon Co.)

Jonestown, PA
Phone: 717-383-3559
blauch@comcast.net



REGION 9

Robert Housley (2021, Cambria County)
Dysart, PA

814-312-6343
pa.snow.rob@gmail.com



Randy Green (Ass't Director, Blair County)

Altoona, PA
814-946-4829

greensnow@atlanticbb.net







PSSA Information 




PSSA Website:
www.pasnow.org



PSSA Facebook
“Pennsylvania
Snowmobiling”

www.facebook.com/
pasnow



Membership information

and Keystone Snowmobiler:
member@pasnow.org



Grant information:

Lori Elliott
pssagrants@gmail.com



General information:

info@pasnow.org
Toll Free – 1-888-411-PSSA








American Council of
Snowmobile Associations

(ACSA)
www.snowmobilers.org



International Snowmobile

Manufacturers
Association (ISMA)

www.snowmobile.org

PENNSYLVANIA STATE SNOWMOBILE
ASSOCIATION, INC.

PO Box 330
Allison Park, PA 15101

TOLL FREE: 1-888-411-PSSA (7772) 

DISCLAIMER: The contents of advertisements which appear in the Keystone
Snowmobiler are solely the responsibility of the advertisers. Appearances of an

advertisement in the Keystone Snowmobiler does not constitute a
recommendation or endorsement by the Keystone Snowmobiler, or the

Pennsylvania State Snowmobile Association, of the goods or services offered
therein.




Keystone Snowmobiler Magazine ©2023 
All Rights Reserved

THE KEYSTONE SNOWMOBILER
published monthly by PSSA

MATERIALS DEADLINE
20th of month preceding the issue



CONTACT US

Have an article for the Keystone
Snowmobiler? Send us an email at:

member@pasnow.org with the subject
line "Keystone Snowmobiler"

http://www.snowmobilers.org/


PSSA Information

Membership/Finance/
Communications:
Kathy Woolever
Maura Donley



PSSA

42 West Main Street
Palmyra, PA 17078



EMAIL:

member@pasnow.org



GRANTS
Lori Elliott

pssagrants@gmail.com



For a full list of PSSA
Member Snowmobile

Clubs, Associate
Members, Dealers &

Accessory Dealer
Members please visit

www.pasnow.org

PSSA Board Committees



Richard Hayes, President,
Ex-Officio of all Standing Committees



STANDING COMMITTEES:

Executive, Finance, Trails, Public
Affairs, Fund Raising, Safety, Website



Executive Committee

Elected Directors of the Board of Directors
Richard Hayes, President, Chair



Finance Committee

Arline LaTourette, Chair



Trails Committee



Fund Raising Committee
Norm Strotman, Chair



Safety Committee
Don Mosier, Chair



Website Administrators

Kathy Woolever and Maura Donley



Public Affairs Committee
Richard Hayes

https://www.pasnow.org/organizations-and-clubs/


Keystone
Snowmobiler

Advertising Rates
 for 2023



Give the Gift of Membership!


